MARCH TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the Planning Sub-Committee of March Town Council held on 27th April 2015, in The Skoulding Suite at March Town Hall commencing at 7.35pm.
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22
Apologies

Apologies were received from Councillor George.
23
Planning Applications

Because of their positions on the Fenland District Council Planning and Development Committee and their commitment to Paragraph 28 of the Fenland District Council Code of Conduct, Councillors Keane, Owen and Quince declared personal interests and took no part in the discussions relating to planning matters.

It was also noted that due to their involvement in the building industry, Councillors Purser and Skoulding would not take part in any discussions relating to planning issues.

Councillors Owen and Skoulding left the debating table for the entirety of this agenda item.

Councillor Pugh took the chair for this agenda item only.
It was agreed that one additional planning application would be discussed at this meeting. 

Application


Name and address of applicant, details of application,

Number


and recommendation of March Town Council.

F/YR15/0274/LB
Mr J Moore, 16 Addison Road, Wimblington.

Internal works to Listed Building to change use of offices on first floor and second floors only to 2 x 2-bed flats.


34 High Street, March





Received: 17 April 2015

Reply By: 4 May 2015




Recommend approval.
F/YR15/0273/F
Mr J Moore, 16 Addison Road, Wimblington.

Change of use of offices on first floor and second floors only to 2 x 2-bed flats.


34 High Street, March





Received: 17 April 2015

Reply By: 4 May 2015





Recommend approval.
F/YR15/0278/O
Mr R Ambler, 110 Knights End Road, March.

Erection of a dwelling.

Land East Of 110 Knights End Road, March.

Received: 17 April 2015

Reply By: 5 May 2015





Recommend approval.
F/YR15/0279/F
Mr Christopher Rushmer, 26 Levitt Lane, Waterbeach, Cambridge.

Erection of wooden garden shed to rear of existing dwelling.


14 Silvern Court, Dagless Way, March.
Received: 17 April 2015

Reply By: 5 May 2015





Recommend approval.
F/YR15/0282/TRTPO
Mrs A Lawson, 18 West End, March.

Works to 1 Oak tree and 1 Hawthorn covered by TPO 01/2011.

TPO Land East Of 88 West End March.

Received: 17 April 2015

Reply By: 6 May 2015





Recommend approval.
F/YR15/0289/F
Ms B Franks, 12 Hundred Road, March.

Formation of bow windows to front of existing dwelling.


S/a.

Received: 20 April 2015

Reply By: 7 May 2015





Recommend approval.
F/YR15/0290/F
Mr M Cooper, 123 Victoria Road, Romford, Essex.
Erection of 20 x 2-storey dwellings comprising of 11 x 4-bed with detached garages and 9 x 4-bed with MIP annexe and integral garages.


Land South East Of Orchard Lodge, Jobs Lane, March.

Received: 20 April 2015

Reply By: 8 May 2015




Recommend approval.
F/YR15/0311/F
Mr & Mrs M Topping, A2 Elm Road, March.

Erection of 2no dwellings with detached garages comprising of 2 x 3-storey 4-bed and 1 x 2-storey 3-bed.
Land South Of 5 Mill Hill Lane, March.
Received: 13 April 2015.

Reply By: 30 April 2015.





Recommend approval.
24
Estover Playing Field
The Clerk reported that revised Heads of Terms for the “Estover” lease had been received from Cambridgeshire County Council.

These had been examined by him, the Mayor and Dan Ball of Fraser Dawbarns. Each of these three parties recommend that the terms should be accepted without delay because there are no adverse conditions contained therein.
Following this recommendation and a brief discussion thereon, it was unanimously agreed that these terms should be accepted, and that the Clerk should notify CCC thereof forthwith.
It was also noted that all paperwork relating to the formation of the “Estover Playing Field 2015 CIC” had now been completed and would be forwarded to Companies House this week.

Following a proposal by Councillor French, which was seconded by Councillor Skoulding, it was also unanimously agreed that March Town Council would commit to providing any shortfall of funding necessary to achieve the desired level of sports provision / accommodation to achieve a first-class sports hub on the Estover site.

In reality, this would mean that MTC could borrow the required funds in the most cost-effective way and repay such monies by way of mortgage or loan agreement over a period of years. Similarly, if it was possible or desirable, a lump sum payment could be provided out of MTC funds to achieve the same goal.

The question arose as to whether there should be a press release to notify the public of progress to date, and it was agreed that the Mayor and Clerk should formulate the necessary wording on the following day.
The Mayor and Councillors then officially thanked the Clerk for the enthusiasm he had shown and the effort he had expended during the fight to retain Estover Playing Field for the people of March. The Mayor felt that without that commitment, the cause could easily have been lost. The Clerk thanked Councillors for their kindness and stated that he was pleased to have been able to help.
25
Schedule of Accounts
The Schedule of Accounts, as circulated, was agreed. 

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 7.57pm.

Councillor                          …………………………………………… 18th May 2015.

Mayor of March.
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